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Consent letter from Overseas Host: To Whom It May Concern, 

 

I, Dr. Raiees Andrabi, Associate Professor of Medicine, Division of Infectious Diseases, Perelman School of Medicine at 

the University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, PA, USA will be hosting Dr. Mohammad Iqbal Rather, Assistant professor, 

Department of Biochemistry, Govt Degree College Kulgam, Department of Higher Education, Govt of Jammu and 

Kashmir, India under SIRE Scheme of Science and Engineering Research Board, Ministry of Science and Technology, 

Govt. of India for his visit to my laboratory for undertaking the proposed research work entitled “Isolation of potent 

SARS-CoV broadly neutralising antibodies and their evaluation for therapeutic intervention in a small animal model” for 

a duration of 03-(three) to 06-(six) months. 

 

The applicant from India will be supported his fellowship by Science and Engineering Research Board, Ministry of 

Science and Technology, Govt. of India. 

 

I agree to defray the research cost involved with his research stay in my laboratory. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Raiees Andrabi, Ph.D. 

Associate Professor of Medicine 

Perelman School of Medicine 

Division of Infectious Diseases, Department of Medicine 

University of Pennsylvania 

Email: raiees.andrabi@pennmedicine.upenn.edu 
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        J. Fielding Hejtmancik, M.D., Ph.D. 

        OMGS/OGVFB/NEI/NIH 

        Room 1N02E    

        5625 Fisher's Lane   

        Rockville, MD 20852 

        email: hejtmancikj@nei.nih.gov 

        phone: 301-496-8300 

        November 3, 2023 

Rather Mohammad Iqbal, PhD 

Assistant Professor, 

Dept. of Biochemistry, 

GDC-Kulgam, 

University of Kashmir, Kashmir. 

 

Dear Dr. Rather, 

 

I am writing to support your application for a Science and Engineering Research Board SERB 

International research Experience in the Ophthalmic Molecular Genetics Section, Ophthalmic Genetics 

and Visual Function Branch, National Eye Institute, National Institutes of Health, USA. I have enthusiastic 

reports about you and your work from Dr. Mohd Hussain Shah and have verified that we can bring you on 

board as a special volunteer in the lab if you can verify that you have support for the visit.  I also am 

enthusiastic about your proposal to investigate age related eye diseases such as age-related cataract 

through monitoring them at the epigenetic level including the effects of histone and DNA methylation and 

their possible reversal using epigenetic drugs, although I suspect in the short time you will have with us 

you may only be able to accomplish the monitoring phase of your project. I hope you are successful in 

your application and look forward to having you join our lab. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

J. Fielding Hejtmancik, M.D., Ph.D. 

Chief, OMGS/OGVFB/NEI/NIH 

 

 

James F. 
Hejtmancik -S

Digitally signed by James F. 
Hejtmancik -S 
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